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Paris
Yamashita Hideo
Please convey heartiest congratulations to members Japanese Information Processing

Society. Occastion first general assembly 22 April.
Mussard

(Provisional Bureau, IFIPS)

Madrid, April 5, 1960

Prof. H. Yamashita

Information Processing Society of Japan

Tokyo, Japoén

Dear Sir,

We are very pleased to know about the constitution of your Society. The proposed
ratification of the Statues of IFIPS will be greatly appreciated.

We will also to express our congratulations on your election as the president of the

Information Processing Society of Japan.
Very truly yours,

Prof. J.G. Santesmases
Instituto de Electricidad y Automdtica,
Spanish member of the IFIPS, Ciudad
Universitaria Madrid, Spain

The British Computer Society Limited

Professor H. Yamashita Finsbury Court, Finsbury Pavement,
President-elect of Information London E.C. 2
Processing Society of Japan, 4 April 1960

Tokyo, Japan

Dear Professor Yamashita,

I was very glad to learn from your letter dated 29 March that the Information Pro-
cessing Society of Japan is in course of formation and will hold its first general meeting
on 22 April, and I write to express the congratulations and good wishes of the British
Computer Society. I am sure that your new Society will have an important role to play,
both in the information processing field within Japan and in the sphere of international
co-operation.

May I also offer you my personal congratulations on your nomination as President.

With kind regards and best wishes,
Yours sincerely,
M.V. Wilkes, President
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April 12, 1960

Professor H. Yamashita

President-elect

Information Processing Society of Japan

Tokyo, Japan

My dear Professor Yamashita:

The news of the formation of the Information Processing Society of Japan was
received and I am deeply gratified. The rate of progress in the development of digital
computers in Japan and their application to information processing is a great phe-
nomenon that has won the admiration of computer engineers throughout the world.

As Chairman of the Provisional Bureau of the International Federation of Informa-
tion Processing Societies, may 1 extend a hearty welcome to your new society as well as
my congratulations to you as President-elect of the new Information Processing Society
of Japan. May this society flourish in both size and stature in accord with the explo-
sive growth of the technical area it represents.

I look forward to having you represent the Information Processing Society of Japan
to IFIPS and to having the pleasure of working with you again at our coming meeting
in Rome on June 16 and 17, following the meeting of the International Computation
Centre on June 14 and 15.

Best personal regards.
Sincerely yours,

Isaac L. Auerbach
Chairman
Provisonal Bureau, IFIPS

Moscou

Prof. H. Yamashita,
President-elect of Information
Processing Society of Japan

In the name of Soviet Scientists working in the field of information processing, I con-
gratulate Japanese colleagues with the establishment of The National Information Pro-
cessing Society, and I wish you great successes in your work. Hope that Soviet and
Japanese scientists will fruitfully collaborate in this new field of great importance for
the progress of mankind.

Dorodnicyn

(Computing Centre of the Academy of Science of the USSR)



